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December 20, 2017

R. Cameron Brewer
10217 Island View Drive
Oklahoma City, OK 10217

Re:  Informal Captioning Complaints
(KFOR-TV, Oklahoma City, OK) -Ticket No. 2063728

Dear Mr. Brewer:

This letter is written on behalf of Tribune Broadcasting Oklahoma City License, LLC, licensee of KFOR-TV,
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma (“KFOR?”) in response to your complaint filed with the FCC concerning a lack of
captioning during the broadcast of the Governor’s breaking news event on November 22, 2017.

During times of emergency and breaking news, KFOR will preempt its regularly scheduled programming to provide
information to its viewers. Under the FCC rules, KFOR has a choice in how to make such unscripted and
unscheduled information accessible. It may provide the information via live captioning, or pursuant to the rules and
regulations of the FCC (47 CFR § 79.2), transmit the critical details in another manner both aurally and visually for
maximum accessibility.

Because it takes time for KFOR’s third party captioning center to commence live captioning during emergency and
breaking news events, KFOR uses its discretion in determining when to use the center based on how long the Station
believes the preemptions will last. On this particular date the Governor’s speech was breaking news and unscripted.
KFOR in its good faith discretion believed the event would be over prior to the center being able to provide live
captioning. To offset the captioning, KFOR provided information in the lower third concerning the news conference.
The Station will continue to make efforts to add descriptive information in breaking news when possible. It also
should be noted that in subsequent coverage of the press conference, during regularly scheduled news programming,
ENT captioning was provided. Therefore, KFOR was in compliance with the FCC captioning rules.

cc: Nick Thompson, Director of Technology, KFOR-TV
Susan Kimmel, FCC (via email to: Susan.Kimmel@fcc.gov)
Sherita Kennedy, FCC (via email to: Sherita.Kennedy(@fcc.gov)




